College Council
Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 8, 2006

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:

Alma Cardenas, Mercy Pono, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Barbara Williams

Management:
Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque

Students:
Gigi Green, Derrasha Hudson, Rachelle Whitfield-Wormely

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Laurie Laxa

Absent:
Carol Barrick, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Leonard McKee, Leverett Smith, Chris Tarp, McKinley Williams

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  no unknown guests.

3.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Linda Cherry requested to add CCC Logo - Final Results under Unfinished Business.  

4.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM December 14, 2005, and January 25, 2006 MEETINGS:  Both sets of minutes were approved.  

5.  
STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Mariles Magalong distributed the Annual Unit Plan form for 2006-07 and explained that all units/departments on campus required to complete this form whether they are requesting additional funds or not.  This year the maximum amount of funds to be distributed will be $3,000.00 from the Contra Costa College Foundation.  However, only 16 units/departments will be awarded $3,000.00 each after the Annual Unit Plan forms are rated by the Budget Committee.  The Foundation is also distributing $50,000 to the president for his discretionary use.  However, $15,000 of that $50,000 has already been earmarked for use by the President's Cabinet for program review final recommendations.   Linda said the Foundation members would like to see some appreciation for their services by having faculty and staff attend their planned events and express some appreciation to them in general for their efforts in helping the College.  Mariles will be sending out, via e-mail, the Annual Unit Plan with instructions and a deadline and making it very clear to everyone that these forms need to be completed regardless of asking for additional funding.  Mariles then distributed the rating sheet to be used by the Budget Committee for those Annual Unit Plans requesting additional monies (a maximum of $3,000.00).  There was some discussion about the scoring system set up on the rating sheets.  After some discussion, it was decided to have Item IV be given a value of 10 points and removing the enumerations next to the district and college initiatives.  The maximum total score points on the rating sheet would then be 25 (5 points for Items I, II, and III and 10 points for Item IV).  There were some questions about programs that have not recently been through the program review process and whether that would justify those programs receiving a lower score on Item I.  With the above stated revisions, the form was approved by each constituency group.  

6.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a.  Prioritization of Bond Projects - Carol distributed a memo from Mack to College Council with the tally of the 11 votes received by the short deadline of February 6th.  Mack recapitulated the tallies in his memo listing the top 10 buildings in need of remodeling.  These results will be forwarded to President's Cabinet for review and revision.  Carol explained that we should have eliminated the Library and Voc Tech buildings as they are already being reconstructed under Measure A.  She further explained the district is seriously contemplating going out for a second bond in either June or November.  The district needed these results in order to make that decision which explained our quick deadline for the survey results.  Carol further explained that we have to be cognizant of maintaining classrooms for instruction during remodeling on buildings.  Most remodeling results in the domino effect with moving classrooms and programs.  b.  CCC Logo - Linda Cherry reported from the November College Council meeting where we viewed new logo recommendations, it was decided to survey the campus community to see if we wanted a new logo, to tweak the current logo, or create a new one.  Out of the 68 votes cast during that balloting process, 85% favored retaining our current logo and out of the 15% remaining votes, it was split as to tweak the current logo or create a new one.  We will go forward using the current logo but using the font that Vallier and Associates has proposed for our new signage along with the new signage colors and building color palette.  

7.  
NEW BUSINESS:  None

8.  
OTHER:  None

9.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Derrasha encouraged everyone to purchase tickets to the Dallas Black Dancers for either this evening or tomorrow evening.  Linda Cherry announced the CCC Alumni will have a wine cheese event in the foyer of the Knox Center tonight at 6:30 p.m. before the Dallas Black Dancers.  At this event, the alumni will be asked to envision what an alumni presence might do to help Contra Costa College.  

10.  
NEXT MEETING:  March 8, 2006

11.  
ADJOURNMENT:  Gigi adjourned the meeting at 3:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

